## MINUTES - AS PRESENTED 12/6/16

CLARK COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT
BOARD OF SCHOOL TRUSTEES
ATTENDANCE ZONE ADVISORY COMMISSION
EDWARD A. GREER EDUCATION CENTER, BOARD ROOM
2832 E. FLAMINGO ROAD, LAS VEGAS, NV 89121

December 1, 2016 9:32 a.m.

Roll Call: Members Present

Nicole Benson Albert Delgado David Gomez Justin Hepworth Diane Kinsel

Mallory Levins (arrived at 9:39 a.m.)

Shari Lyman Cyndy Mahoney Mike Malone

Glenn Olsen (arrived at 9:50 a.m.)

Rick Baldwin, Director II Tracy Murphy, Coordinator IV Steve Burda, GIS Coordinator III

Ray Negrete, Transportation Coordinator III John Lockhart, Transportation Coordinator IV

FLAG SALUTE

ADOPTION OF AGENDA

Adoption of the agenda for December 1, 2016 amended to open items 3.03 and 3.04 concurrently.

Motion: Shari Lyman Second: Mike Malone Vote: Unanimous

Mallory Levins, Lois Mack, Deborah Mancini, Lisa Nelson, Becky Nielson, Glenn Olsen, and Rachel Wren were

not present to vote.

PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD

None.

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

Approval of the minutes for November 3, 2016 and November 15, 2016.

Motion: Mike Malone Second: Shari Lyman Vote: Unanimous Mallory Levins, Lois Mack, Deborah Mancini, Lisa Nelson, Becky Nielson, Glenn Olsen, and Rachel Wren were

not present to vote.

Members Absent Lois Mack

Deborah Mancini

Lisa Nelson

Becky Nielson Rachel Wren

### **REPORTS**

Rick Baldwin stated the only reports are three new scenarios to be discussed when their agenda items are opened.

FOCUS AREA E7 AMENDED TO INCLUDE FOCUS AREAS E3 AND E4 FOR ELEMENTARY SCHOOLS Rick Baldwin stated Focus Areas E3, E4 and E7 have been combined in the new scenarios because they overlap. Scenario 3 assigns students from Tony Alamo, Mark L. Fine, Charlotte Hill, Aldeane Comito Ries, and Louis Wiener, Jr. Elementary Schools to the new school at Arville Street and Mesa Verde Lane; from Robert L. Forbuss and Judith D. Steele Elementary Schools to the new school opening in January, 2018 at Ford Avenue and Riley Street; from Kathy L. Batterman and Wayne N. Tanaka Elementary School to He new school at Maule Avenue and Grand Canyon Drive; from Mark L. Fine Elementary School to Judith D. Steele Elementary School to Wayne N. Tanaka Elementary School. Scenario 4 assigns students as above and assigning students from Tony Alamo Elementary School to Mark L. Fine Elementary School, assigning students from Robert L. Forbuss Elementary School to Wayne N. Tanaka Elementary School and adjustments of other boundaries.

#### FOCUS AREA M1 FOR MIDDLE SCHOOLS

Rick Baldwin stated Scenario 3 assigns students from Jerry and Lois Tarkanian Middle School to Lawrence and Heidi Canarelli Middle School, from Lawrence and Heidi Canarelli Middle School to Wilbur and Theresa Faiss Middle School, from Victoria Fertitta Middle School to Clifford J. Lawrence Junior High School, and from Lawrence and Heidi Canarelli Middle School to Jerry and Lois Tarkanian Middle School.

Albert Delgado stated the scenarios reflect an attempt to balance enrollment numbers. While some schools appear lower in numbers, there is new home development to be considered in their areas. Mr. Delgado stated he does not like to leave schools underpopulated, but space must be allowed for growth.

Justin Hepworth asked if there is a way to balance the populations of Batterman Elementary School and the Maule Avenue and Grand Canyon Drive school closer to their building capacities. Batterman Elementary School is estimated to be about 100 students over their capacity, while the Maule Avenue and Grand Canyon elementary school is approximately 150 under capacity.

Albert Delgado stated there is quite a bit of development in the Maule Avenue and Grand Canyon Drive area.

Rick Baldwin stated there is development in the suggested Maule Avenue and Grand Canyon Drive school zone expected to yield a substantial number of students in the near future. Mr. Baldwin stated there will be a school opening in 2019, which AZAC will discuss in two years, that will provide relief to Batterman Elementary School.

Albert Delgado asked if students would be provided transportation in the area south of Warm Springs Road, east of Fort Apache Road due to the need to cross Warm Springs Road.

Ray Negrete stated there is no crossing guard on Warm Springs Road. Transportation would be provided by exception.

Albert Delgado stated the bus ride would be much shorter if the students south of Warm Springs Road, east of Fort Apache Road were taken to Tanaka Elementary School instead of to Forbuss Elementary School.

Albert Delgado requested Scenario 3 be amended to show The Clubs apartment complex remaining at Forbuss Elementary School.

Albert Delgado stated Scenario 4 reassigns students from Pinnacle Peaks Redwood/Santoli 1, 2, and 3, Pinnacle 3, Promontory and Villas at Windmill from Alamo Elementary School to Fine Elementary School to alleviate overcrowding. Assistance is given to Fine Elementary School through reassigning students to Steele Elementary School.

Albert Delgado stated Focus Area M1 Scenario 1 is intended to assure feeder school alignment. Scenario 2 continues feeder school alignment adjustment, as well as moving all students who attend M. J. Christensen Elementary School to Lawrence Junior High School due to low enrollment. Scenario 3 moves only half the Christensen Elementary School students to Lawrence Junior High School. Mr. Delgado does not like moving half of an elementary school, but this ensures the enrollment is appropriate at all schools to their building capacity.

Albert Delgado stated all of the middle schools in these scenarios should have approximately 1900 students to provide parity throughout the area. It would require a domino approach, moving students from one school to the next; this will be difficult to accomplish due to the freeway and commercial barriers. Mr. Delgado stated Tarkanian and Faiss Middle Schools will exceed 2000 students by a considerable amount based upon anticipated student yield from development in their zones. Mr. Delgado does not want to move 3000 students, but wants it on the record that it will be necessary in the future to provide parity.

PUBLIC COMMENT None.

Albert Delgado referred the chair to Mike Malone at 10:03 a.m.

Mike Malone called for motions.

A motion was made to move Focus Area E7, Scenario 3 amended to leave The Clubs apartments in the Forbuss Elementary School zone to Proposal 1 and Scenario 4 to Proposal 2 for public input.

Motion: Nicole Benson Second: Albert Delgado Vote: Unanimous Lois Mack, Deborah Mancini, Lisa Nelson, Becky Nielson, and Rachel Wren were not present to vote.

A motion was made to move Focus Area M1, Scenario 2 to Proposal 1 and Scenario 3 to Proposal 2 for public input.

Motion: Nicole Benson Second: Albert Delgado Vote: Unanimous Lois Mack, Deborah Mancini, Lisa Nelson, Becky Nielson, and Rachel Wren were not present to vote.

Mike Malone Referred the chair back to Albert Delgado at 10:06 a.m.

## CALENDAR, DATES, AND TIMES

The next AZAC meeting will be held on December 6, 2016.

# PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD

None.

## **ADJOURNMENT**

Meeting adjourned at 10:12 p.m.

Motion: Shari Lyman Second: David Gomez Vote: Unanimous Lois Mack, Deborah Mancini, Lisa Nelson, Becky Nielson, and Rachel Wren were not present to vote.